Headteacher Update
Friday 21st March
Dear Parents and Carers,
This week we have celebrated Neurodiversity Week in school. In Wednesday’s assembly we shared some information videos with the children to help explain the different types of neurodiversity and we talked about how our brains all work in slightly different ways. We talked about the importance of respecting everyone and embracing what makes us all unique. 
As we head into the last two weeks of this half term, we will be encouraging children to be more active through our Skipping workshops and the Big Walk and Wheel challenge. Hopefully the lovely, sunny weather will stay with us to encourage us to all move away from our screens and get outside a little more often. 
Parents Evenings
Thank you for those of you who have signed up for a parents’ meeting. Don’t worry if you haven’t done so yet, you still have time! We look forward to seeing you all in school next week.  
Keeping children safe online
Once again, we have had reports of children sending and sharing inappropriate material and messages via WhatsApp and Snapchat. Whilst incidents occur out of school, the impact is often felt in school. Please ensure you are fully aware of what is being sent and received on your child’s devices. There are a number of ‘mirroring’ apps that allow parents to closely monitor their children’s online activities. You can find links to support for parents on our website.
Skippy John
We are looking forward to our skipping activity day on Tuesday 25th March. Children in all year groups will take part in workshops throughout the day with Skippy John, with all equipment supplied. Parents do not have to purchase skipping ropes for the day, however you do have the option to purchase a skipping rope on the day should you wish to do so. All children will need to come to school in their PE kits next Tuesday. 
BIG WALK AND WHEEL CHALLENGE
We have some exciting news for you! We will be taking part in Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel, the UK’s largest inter-school cycling, walking, wheeling and scotting challenge. The challenge runs from 24th March until 4th April 2025. It’s free to take part and we would love everyone to be involved. 
What do you need to do? 
Encourage your child to walk, scoot or cycle to school on as many days as possible during the event. 
Why we are taking part? 
Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel is a great way to build physical activity in children’s daily routine which is important for their physical health and mental wellbeing.
Active school runs also help to reduce congestion and air pollution outside the school gate. A 2021 YouGov study showed nearly half of UK children worry about air pollution near their school, and that children thought active travel was the best way to bring down these pollution levels.  
Theme for the week and special mentions… 
Congratulations to all of our stars of the day, who have been celebrated for showing integrity. Next week’s theme will be ‘positivity’. 

This week we would like to give a special mention to the following children:
· Saskia (reception) for; always trying her best and being really kind to the other children in her class.
· Austin (Year 1) for; working hard in Maths, challenging himself and working with numbers to 100. 
· Poppy (Year 2) for; her amazing attitude to learning, working super hard all week and her beautiful descriptive writing in English.
· Keegan(Year 3) for; being ready to learn all week.
· Nadia (Year 4) for; always trying her best, always working hard and being an excellent role model.
· Fletcher and Jake (Year 5) for; their participation in a rugby tournament last weekend where they displayed great sportsmanship and perseverance.
· Victoria (Year 6) for; working extremely hard when practicing for her SATS, especially in the spelling paper. 
We celebrated the children in assembly today and they were awarded with special badges. 

Attendance 
Congratulations to our Year 4 children who have won the class attendance competition this week with 99.6%. They spun the prize wheel and won a chocolate treat which they have enjoyed this afternoon.  
Reception: 98.1%
Year 1: 93.7%
Year 2: 93.5%
Year 3: 92.9%
Year 4: 99.6%
Year 5: 92.6%
Year 6: 88.3%
Whole school attendance is currently 94.7%

We hope you all have a lovely weekend.  
Kind regards,
Mrs C Harrison and Mrs L Guy





Dates for your diary: 
	Date
	Event
	Time
	Classes involved

	Monday 24th March
	Big Walk and Wheel Challenge begins for two weeks.
	
	All children 

	Tuesday 25th March
	Parents’ Evening
	3.30pm – 6.30pm
	All classes

	Tuesday 25th March
	Skipping Workshop Day
	All day
	All classes (PE Kits please!)

	Tuesday 26th March 
	Year 5 2nd Parents’ Evening 
	3.30pm – 6.30pm
	Year 5 parents only

	Thursday 27th March
	Parents’ Evening
	3.30pm – 6.30pm
	All classes

	Wednesday 2nd April
	Easter Bingo!
	5.50pm
	All classes

	Thursday 3rd April 
	Easter Eggstravaganza entries into school
	
	All classes

	Friday 4th April
	Finish for Easter Holiday
	3.15pm
	All classes

	Tuesday 22nd April
	Return to school 
	8.30am
	All classes



